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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the meeting of the 

Board of Health of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 8 June 2015.  
Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive 
and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is 
not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 8, 2015 at 8:17 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Board Members:
Everett Merrill

Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti 
Wendy Schaefer 

Douglas M. Singleterry

Frank “Skip” Stabile (absent-excused) 




Lawrence La Ronde, Board Chairman 


Also Present:

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David Hollod, Borough Administrator
Anne Marie Rizzuto, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney   





Richard K. Phoenix, Board Secretary

Board Chairman La Ronde read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is a meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on June 4, 2015 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT RE:  BOARD OF HEALTH MATTERS:   

Sal Risalvato, Executive Director, NJ Gasoline/Convenience Store Retail Association, 66 Morris Avenue, Springfield, NJ, said that while the “Tobacco 21” ordinance seemed well-intentioned,  it would have a negative impact on small businesses in town, and that prospective shoppers would move on to other towns’ retailers.  He continued that those serving in the military fall in the age group that would be denied tobacco products in North Plainfield, adding that many smokers begin before the age of 18, and that the product is not enforced like alcohol, where underage consumption (as opposed to purchases) is not actually regulated.  He urged the governing body to reject the ordinance.

Frank N. D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, termed the ordinance a farce, affirming that it would drive 19- and 20-year-old smokers to patronize out-of-town merchants.  He added that if government were truly serious about banning underage smoking, that possession would be prohibited.


Cara Murphy, Esq., Program & Policy Attorney, Global Advisors on Smoke-Free Policy, Summit, NJ, advised that dozens of towns in Massachusetts had implemented similar legislation, one of which was Needham, Mass.  She assured that the regulation had not resulted in any tobacco retailers going out of business, noted that the American Military were increasingly discouraging and banning smoking and that the overall health impact of tobacco use needed to be considered.


Tracy Peters, 495 Ayres Avenue, North Plainfield, opposed the ordinance.

DISCUSSION:
1. Restricting Tobacco Sales – D.M.S.  Saying that municipalities nationwide were 

adopting similar legislation, The Council Vice President said that it was shameful to invoke the military, and that it would not adversely impact Quick Chek.

Council President La Ronde did not favor the ordinance, saying that the town has

an obligation to its businesses by not cutting into their profit margins.  He advocated state legislation as opposed to local regulations limiting sales, and recalled serving in the military when he was 17-18 years of age, commenting that people of that age should not be banned from smoking.


Mr. Merrill inquired after difficulties with enforcement, and Mr. Singleterry 

replied that it could be enforced as now, with most stores likely to comply.


Replying to the Council President, Ms. Rizzuto explained that fines set forth in 
the Ordinance were current to state law.  Mr. Merrill retorted that, having worked in a non-profit business, that enforcement involving underage minors would be a problem.  Recalling earlier comments that the law did not apply to possession or smoking, Mr. La Ronde reminded that, if a 13-year-old were smoking at home, it would not be illegal. Finally, the Council President rejoined that the State should enforce tobacco sales, as it should not be the responsibility of the municipality.
Mr. Singleterry presented the following Resolution and moved its adoption:  

RESOLUTION NO. BH-06-08-15-01  BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield that an ordinance numbered HO-15-03 be read by its title by the Secretary and be passed on its first reading and advertised as required by statute, fixing June 22, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, as the time and the North Plainfield Borough Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey as the place for hearing and final adoption.

Seconded by Mr. Merrill. 
Ayes:
Merrill, Miller, Righetti, Singleterry

Nays:
Schaefer, La Ronde

Resolution carried (4-2). 

The Board Secretary read the Ordinance by its title as follows:

ORDINANCE NO. HO-15-03  AN ORDINANCE AMENDING, REVISING AND SUPPLEMENTING CERTAIN SECTIONS OF THE BOROUGH OF NORTH PLAINFIELD HEALTH CODE, CHAPTER XXVI, BOARD OF HEALTH, BY CREATING A NEW SECTION TO BE KNOWN AS ARTICLE 11, ENTITLED “SMOKING REGULATIONS AND PROHIBITIONS”

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Stabile, seconded by Mr. Singleterry and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.



















Board Secretary

Board Chairman
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